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From: Mike Keeling <mike.keeling@viaem.co.uk>
Date: Thursday, 3 November 2016
Subject: Traffic Calming and Village Gateway Signs
To: "healylesley@gmail.com" <healylesley@gmail.com>
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Dear Mrs Healy
 
Traffic Calming Measures (TCM) and Village Gateway Signs (VGS)
 
In follow-up to our telephone conversation of yesterday: I have briefly discussed the two matters as above with Jo Horton (Highways District Manager, Newark) and Jenny Hawkes (Principal Officer Local Transport Plan & Travel Planning).  I understand Jo attended a meeting held at Farnsfield Village Hall on the 9th March 2016, and I hope the following information will be helpful:
 
The criteria for the introduction of TCM was discussed at the meeting as above, and we would not be able to look at introducing physical TCM unless it was to eliminate an existing serious treatable injury accident pattern: of which there was none in Farnsfield at that time.  Rumble strips were also discussed, and these were identified as being unpopular as they can sometimes cause noise and vibration issues at adjacent properties.  (If required, fuller information regarding prioritization, site criteria and types of TCM can found on Nottinghamshire County Council’s web pages at http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/transport/speed-limits-and-traffic-calming/traffic-calming.)  
 
The last point under Getting Traffic Calming Installed on the webpage as above refers to where there is substantial public support; and at the time of the meeting, Jo suggested a petition requesting TCM could be made and presented for future consideration.  I have examined Nottinghamshire County Council’s Transport and Highways Committee Meeting’s minutes from February 2016 through to and including October 2016, and at this time I have not identified a response to a petition for TCM at Farnsfield: however, it may be that a petition has been presented more recently and is awaiting a response or that I may have missed it – in which case I apologize.  If a petition has not yet been presented but Farnsfield Parish Council does intend to present a one, information can be found on Nottinghamshire County Council’s webpages at http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/get-involved/petitions.  
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